October 24, 2022

Dr. Lawson and Henderson County Board of Education:

Personnel:

There have not been any changes in head coaching positions since the last athletic report.
Sports Information:

The golf season wrapped up with both the boys and girls sending an individual qualifier to the state
tournament. Josh Thompson missed advancing to the second round by 3 strokes and Meryl Grogan
missed advancing by 2 strokes. Both will be returning next season.

The boys soccer team finished with a 13-7-1 record. The boys won the 6th District Tournament and lost
in the region finals to a tough Madisonville North Hopkins team.

The girls soccer team finished 16-7-1. The girls won the 6th District Tournament and the 2nd Region
Tournament. They lost in the first round of the state tournament to Bowling Green High School.

The cross country team will compete in the regional meet on Saturday, October 22. Results will be
shared at the board meeting.

The volleyball team is currently 25-10 heading into the postseason. They will play the winner of the
Webster County-Union County game on Thursday, October 20 in the finals of the 6th District
Tournament. Results will be shared at the board meeting. We are hosting the 2nd Region Tournament
the week of October 24.

The football team is currently 7-1 and leading the district. With the top spot in the district, we would
host at least the first 2 rounds of playoffs.

Henderson County High School continues to be in compliance with all KHSAA By-Laws.

Respectfully Submitted:

Mark Andrews
HCHS Athletic Director



